
 

 

Mr Ian Margetts 

Principal 

Principal’s Report 7th February 2020 

Dear Parents, Carers and Community members, 

Welcome to the 2020 school year.  It is great to see so many returning students and we especially welcome all new students.                 
We also welcome new staff to the College.  We ask for God’s blessings on this new year; 

Loving God, 

Our creator, our saviour, our companion, bless this journey of a new school. 

Refresh our souls and renew our spirits as we embrace new challenges you have called us to. 

We welcome those who are new to this community and ask that you strengthen                                                   
them to share the wonderful gifts you have given them. 

May you guide us with open hearts and minds eager to learn. 

We ask this in Your name, Amen 

Teaching staff spent the week prior to the students return undertaking Professional Learning activities as well as having planning 
and preparation time.  One of the sessions involved reflecting on our Mercy Charism.  We reflected on the life and works of                   
Catherine McAuley, foundress of the Sisters of Mercy.   

 

 

 

Catherine was born in Dublin in 1778 and in 1824, she used her in-
heritance from an Irish couple she had served for twenty years to 
build a large House of Mercy where she and other lay women would 
shelter homeless women, reach out to the sick and dying, and edu-
cate girls.  Catherine’s approach was simple in that she wished to 
empower people to lead happy, mutually sustaining lives; she be-
lieved the development of talents is most conducive to the good of 
society; and she saw religious education as the centerpiece of a truly 
merciful education (http://www.mercy.edu.au/_uploads/
rsfil/000333_bcfa.pdf).  Catherine also believed strongly that we 
must lead by action and the power of our example.  Staff revisited 
the story and spirit in which Catherine went about her work and re-
flected on how they can be a witness of mercy to the people in our 
College community.   

Our Mercy history and spirit is a very important part of the fabric that makes up our great College.  This year we will be planning 
to fittingly acknowledge and celebrate the Centenary of the College in 2021.  Members of the community including past students 
and staff are welcome to attend an initial meeting on Tuesday 18th February.   

Looking forward to working with all our parents, carers and community members throughout 2020. 

Ian Margetts 

College Principal 

http://www.mercy.edu.au/_uploads/rsfil/000333_bcfa.pdf
http://www.mercy.edu.au/_uploads/rsfil/000333_bcfa.pdf


 

 

 

Dan Niemerg  - Assistant Principal -  Student Wellbeing 

Assistant Principal - Student Wellbeing Report 

Mr Dan Niemerg 

The new decade has kicked off bringing with it a few changes to the Wellbeing team.   

Dan Niemerg Assistant Principal Student Wellbeing 

Jenny Rossiter Pastoral Care Middle Leader (Whole School) 

Kerri Hobson College Counsellor 

Glen Hussey             Wellbeing Officer 

Padaila Mudu Indigenous Liaison Officer 

Brenda Talty             MSB College Transition Officer 

Stef Henebery College Nurse 

Leisha Tibbs  Health Centre Administration Officer 

 

We will continue to do things the MSB Way building on our mission to living and giving gracious hospitality in the spirit of family.  

We will act justly with a compassionate heart while valuing ourselves, others and the environment.  We will do all this while   

striving towards our personal best and gaining life enhancing knowledge and skills. 

The MSB way has 3 specifics embedded in it that includes simply to be safe, respectful and responsible.  This is how we become 

quality learners.   

In the first couple weeks of boarding school, one of the issues some students will struggle with is homesickness.  As a parent you 

can support your child by resisting the urge to check in on your child and instead set a regular time each day to call and talk.               

Encourage your child to make new friends and to get involved in the school and activities.  Finally, understand it may take time 

for your child to adjust and work with the wellbeing team and the boarding team to help your child through difficult times. 

Feel free to contact us to discuss any concerns around your child’s wellbeing.  Let’s make the new decade a great one at MSB. 

Term 1 to date in the Wellbeing Corner has seen the kick off of 2020 with 
a new cohort of year 7 starting. I’ve been involved in Year 7 orientation 
week and they seem a fantastic mob. Many of these new faces are sib-
lings of current students, so a basis of a relationship had already been 
formed. The majority of these year 7’s have already become involved in 
lunch time sports activities, as can be seen in the pictures.  

Lunch time activities have seen over 60 students daily attend, with volley-
ball and netball running simultaneously. A big thankyou to a couple of the 
year 12 students that have helped me run these games, and to business 
manager Warren, whom has also assisted. After school, Tuesday and 
Thursday afternoons, rugby league training has commenced preparing 
those wishing to participate in upcoming league district and peninsula 
duties.  

School behaviours have kicked off well, and we all need to be diligent on 
being punctual, being prepared, being productive, and being polite.  

2020, Let Your Light Shine! - Mr G.  



 

 

 

Scott Whitters - Assistant Principal - Residential 

Dear Families and Friends of MSB 

Welcome to start of the 2020 school year. We are extremely pleased to see almost all of our students return                                   

on time. The majority of students have settled back into routines very quickly and have been abiding by                                             

boarding house expectations. 

I have attached a copy of the Boarder Agreement for all parents and carers to read. All students have signed                                                     

this agreement and have made a commitment to abide by the conditions. Please read this document and                                            

support your child to adhere to the expectations. The expectations are based on our College Positive Behaviour Plan which                      

focuses on being Safe, Respectful and Responsible. 

This year we plan to offer more activities for boarders during the week and on weekends. Some of the activities will be a user pay 

system, others will be funded and provided by the College. A new and exciting initiative is mountain bike riding. We have been 

fortunate enough to receive a grant from the P&F to purchase 8 new mountain bikes. Students will be able to access the bikes as 

part of structured activities outside of school hours. 

Each dorm is now equipped with a new Playstation 4 Gaming Console. Students are permitted to play these games when their 

behaviour and attitude in dorm is safe, respectful and responsible. Our Lead Supervisor on shift will determine if a student can 

access the playstation after school and on weekends. Students will only be allowed to access games that are age appropriate. 

Please see the classification guide below. 

General (G): The content is very mild. 

Parental Guidance (PG): The content is mild. 

Mature (M): The content is moderate in impact 

Mature (MA 15+): The content is strong. 

 

Students are permitted to bring their own games to boarding provided they are age appropriate and endorsed by staff. Personal 

games must be handed in and endorsed by staff prior to use at the College. 

Finally, please assist and support your child to wear the correct uniform throughout the year and ensure they abide by the             

College Uniform Policy, including the wearing of jewellery. 

I believe 2020 will be a year of enormous personal growth and progress for all our boarders. I look forward to walking alongside 

them as they develop and grow into your adults. 

Mystery Tour 

First weekend 
back for students 

and a group were 
taken on a tour 

around the                        
Tablelands to                      

enjoy the sights 
and the bush land 

we have to offer.  

Ms Sonya Frost 

PH:40 961 504 



 

 

 



 

 

Jenny Rossiter - Assistant Principal - Student Wellbeing 

Assistant Principal - Student Wellbeing  
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2020 SCHOOL PHOTO DAY 

Healthy Bodies + Healthy Minds = Happy Life  

This year the Health Clinic will be promoting different health issues every 
month in order to promote optimal care to our students at MSB.  

For the month of February we will be focusing on                                                                                                                                                                                                            
‘Healthy bodies, Healthy minds’.  

Here are a few easy steps to ensure your body and mind is happy: 

 Eat a healthy breakfast before school—improves alertness,                                       
concentration, mental performance and memory 

 Exercise regularly—you can include exercise in your daily routine like 
walking around the oval with friends chatting, playing a fun game of touch or dancing to your favourite song 

 Laugh out loud—laughter is one of the most basic emotional responses but can have the biggest positive impact on our 
mental health.  

 Get enough sleep—ensuring you have a restful sleep of 6 to 8 hours helps 
refresh the mind and repairs the body. 

 A positive attitude—can work wonders on your health . It can increase your 
life span, fight depression and stress and aid in your well-being.  

MSB strives to give their students the best possible chance at succeeding in 
school, by providing support in ensuring our students have healthy bodies and 
healthy minds.    Nurse Stef  



 

 

 A good beginning is of great importance … Catherine McAuley 

Last week we welcomed 25 new students into year 7 at Mount St Bernard College. The students participated in a three day 
Orientation Program aimed at familiarising them with the school, teaching staff, Wellbeing services and high school routines. 
During these three days, the students learned about and demonstrated our Mercy Values of Community, Mercy, Respect, 
Excellence and Wisdom.  

Homework 

One concern by students was around the amount of homework they might expect in year 7. At Mount St Bernard College, 
homework is set by individual subject area teachers depending on course requirements. However, all year 7 teachers are mindful 
of the exciting but taxing transition from Primary to High School, and also of the fact that  many of our year 7 students have a 
long daily bus trip to and from our College. This, coupled with the fact that our new Boarders have lots of learning to do about 
the Boarding environment means that Term 1, in particular, we will balance homework with student needs for rest and 
adjustment time. Parents and carers can help by asking your child how they are travelling with the High School workload and 
contacting us frequently with any concerns or observations.  

Making new friends 

Another area mentioned by students was making new friends at High School. Some students already have connections at Mount 
St Bernard College - older siblings, students from the same communities, or perhaps former classmates from Primary School. 
Others have arrived without those connections and are busy forming friendship groups. You can imagine how intensive this 
process is, even for young people who are full of energy! Form teachers will work on this important process with students and 
encourage them to find common interests with new classmates. They, and our Wellbeing team, are also available to support 
students in riding out the peaks and valleys of friendships in High School and any other social concerns your child might have. 

Homesickness 

It's not nice, but it is quite normal for some new Boarders and in almost all cases it passes. Things tend to get better day after day 
thanks to our Boarding staff and Wellbeing support services. However, if your child is having difficulties, or if you are just wanting 
more contact, feel free to call us. Parents and carers of Boarders can access our Transition House accommodation to spend time 
at our College to help students settle in. We also have a Zoom videoconferencing setup where students can not only hear your 
voice but see your face as well. Please use these services. These facilities are there for you as parents and carers so we can work 
together on settling students in and getting them feeling comfortable. 

Shout out to parents and carers 

Spending three days with your child was an absolute pleasure for our staff, and we commend you on your child's participation in 
this event. On behalf of the staff involved, thanks for choosing Mount St Bernard College and we look forward to working with 
you and your child during this exciting and important phase of their lives. 

Coming up 

Following numeracy and literacy diagnostic assessment this week, your child will be allocated to classes best suited to their 
learning needs. They will also participate in Teen Mental Health First Aid sessions this week (subject to parent permission). In 
February, we are planning a year 7 excursion to Tinaroo Dam to support our Geography studies. More information about this 
event will be provided via a Parent Slip requesting permission to attend this event. 

Feel free to contact Mount St Bernard College on  

07 4096 1444 about any questions, comments or concerns you have. Teresa Wareing - Year 7 
Co-ordinator 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

The College Parents & Friends Association is looking for  parents or carers to join in 2020. 

We would welcome your ideas and involvement in the college community.  To register 

your interest please email: hobrien1@cns.catholic.edu.au 

OR IF INTERESTED, PLEASE RING HILLARY O’BRIEN ON PH: 4096 1485 

Upcoming Events 2020 

Mon 10 Feb - Welcome Mass – Mercy Chapel  9.30am including Scholarship & Student Leader                          

       Presentations and Opening of Jude Koehler Memorial Yarning Circle. 

Wed 12 - Fri 14 Feb - Year 12 Retreat -  Seville Mercy Conference Centre, Cairns 

Tues 18 Feb - 2021 Centenary - Planning Meeting 6.30pm MSB College Boardroom  

                    All welcome. Please call 40 961 444 or email msbcentenary@cns.catholic.edu.au to RSVP. 

Mon 24 Feb - School Photo Day 

Sat 29 Feb - Sun 1 March - Boarders Leave Weekend  


